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Classified Senate Attendance 

 
 
Michelle Auduong, Jessica Bravo, Alex Buus, Cynthia Chavez, Karen Cifuentes, M. Crawford, Denise D’Amore, Tanya De 
La Cruz, Jeff Delaney, Nexy Gavidia, Martha Guevara, Mireille Halley, Vickie Hay, Kayla LaBounty, Karen Latham, Shelley  
Lowrey, Belta Moon, Martha Munoz-Sanchez, JohnPaul Nguyen, Thuy Nguyen, E. Ortega, Beatriz Rodriguez, Mette 
Segerblom, Eva Shaffer, R. Sukaesih, Aalayah Thompson, Lupe Tinoco, Van Tran, M. Vaughan, Michelle Wang, Austin 
Webb, Veronica, Teresa, Roxann, and Tiffany.  
 
Guests: Lee Gordon 

Recorder of Minutes: Beatriz Rodriguez Vaca  

1. Call to Order - Classified Senate President: 

https://cccd-edu.zoom.us/j/89274540735?from=addon
https://cccd-edu.zoom.us/j/89274540735?from=addon


 

      2                                              

4. For the Good of the Order 
 

•   None. 

5. Officer, Senator, and Committee Reports: 

A. President
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2024 year. The governor projects a cost-of-living adjustment of 0. 76% in 2024 and 2025. Growth 
funding is to increase by 0.05%. 

2. Coast district's budget messaging: For some time now the Coast district has employed austerity 
messaging in its communications. We continue to have the challenging situation wherein the 
district, on the one hand, tells us that we will be either no new hiring other than for compliance or 
very little. At the same time, in making its projections, the District maintains the fiction that there 
will be expenditures on filling the very positions it has already told us will go unfilled. The Unions 
and the Academic Senate have asked the district to provide us with a projection based on the very 
assumptions that the district has already given us with respect to new hiring. You should know that 
the College Budget Committee has provided us already with similar projections for OCC and OCC is 
half the District. So, our problem in getting accurate information is not from the college. It is from 
the district. With respect to our current funding, all the community colleges that receive funding 
directly from the State are funded at the funding levels of enrollment in the 2017-2018 academic 
year. This doctrine has been called the Hold Harmless Doctrine. This is due to expire at the end of 
the next academic year. It will be replaced in the 2025-2026 year by a program called the Funding 
Floor. This will have no provision for cost-of-living adjustments or other funding increases unless our 
enrollment surpasses the funding floor level, which is the enrollment that we had in 2017-2018. 
Even with the recent increases in our enrollment, we are way below the levels that we were at in 
2017-2018. What this means is that even if we continue to increase our enrollment gradually, the 
additional students do not produce any additional revenues to the college. This is different than it 
was before this system came into place a few years ago. Under the District's Fiscal Stabilization plan, 
the college is charged with balancing its budget. OCC is currently working on its plan which is to be 
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Jeanette Grimm: 
• Asked if there is an interest from Classified Senate to co-host bingo with Caring Camus. It would be on 

Wednesday, March 27 in leu of the regular senate meeting.  
C. First Amendment Chancellor’s Letter: 
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